Hello Mr. Anderson, 

I hope this email finds you well and rehearsals are going well. College has been a blast so far! So far I've been living in New York for two months and I've already been to three Broadway auditions. I auditioned for the Broadway run of Dear Evan Hansen, the national tour of Legally Blonde, and the national tour of Frozen. I ended up getting a callback for both Legally Blonde and Dear Evan Hansen but did not book anything yet. It's audition season here so everyone is trying to get prepared for that, we have 15 shows next semester so hopefully I will get into a main stage production. I've been using my advance acting final monologues constantly for last minute auditions and it has saved a lot of stress.  We have done 5 productions at Wagner so far and oh my goodness I want to thank you for getting me prepared for this journey because some of these freshmen are not handling this well at all. I am actually thriving here at Wagner, I've been on stage crew for three of the shows and was cast in a show called Everybody. I am on the Dean's list for the fall semester and I already have registered for the Spring Semester. If you want you should mention Wagner to any of the juniors to be on the lookout for, we are top 10 in the country for theatre and our acting professors have tony awards and are on multiple Original Broadway Cast Recordings. I just wanted to update you and thank you, and Mr. Boyer, for believing in me and pushing me these past four years. The training from all of your classes has really helped me stand out in my acting classes here and is really helping me with a lot of my work. I never thought I would have an acting class in a pool but it is a blast! I am planning to be in town for the run of Curious Incident of the Dog in the nighttime so I hope to be able to watch my first EOTSP show in a while. 

Thank you again for everything, 

Bri Boyer
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